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David Ward

Wisconsin State Assembly
Member: Joint Committee on Finance

April 16, 1999

Joint Finance Committee Members
State Capitol
Madison, WI 53708

Dear Colleagues,

I wanted to share with you the budget concerns of one of my constituents from Lake
Mills. You may have been contacted by her already regarding UW Hospitals and Clinics
and the UW Medical School. ‘

My constituent, Ms. Diane Veith, would like to express her support for adequate funding
for the UW Medical School. Ms. Veith has had extensive contact with the doctors at the
Medical School and the UW Hospital while her husband, Dale, was treated in the
Hematology Clinic for 31 years until his death last year. Dale went through many
different tests, checkups, drugs, treatments, and hospital stays. Diane tells me that they
felt they received the best possible care during these 31 years of treatment. Doctors never
stopped searching for answers to Dale’s condition through their own research and by
following the research of other doctors around the nation. Because we have these
excellent medical facilities here in Wisconsin, Dale was able to receive his treatment
close to home where Diane, along with many other family members and friends, were
able to visit and show their support for his recovery.

Diane would like to see continued funding for the UW Medical School and the UW
Hospitals and Clinics because she would like to ensure that the quality care they received
is available for everyone well into the future.

The current Dept. of Health and Family Services budget proposal contains a cut in
funding for graduate medical education which will affect both the hospital and the
medical school. Ms. Veith is obviously very opposed to this cut remaining in the budget
bill and would actually appreciate a special appropriation being made to the UW Medical
School.

L have told Ms. Veith how extremely tight the 1999-2001 budget is, making it very
difficult to come up with additional money. However, I assured her I would share her
comments with you for your consideration on this important issue. Thank you.

Sincerely,

ﬁ'hs..__‘../
Regresentative David Ward
37" Assembly District

S —. e
_ Office: P.O. Box 8953, State Capitol | Home: N3401 Hwy. G
 Madison, Wisconsin 53708-8953 Fax: (608) 282-3637 Fort Atkinson, Wisconsin 53538

(608) 266-3790 email: Rep. Ward. @legis.state.wi.us (920) 563-2769




SOME THOUGHTS ON UNIVERSITY OF WISCONSIN
BUDGET FOR 1999-2001WITH EMPHASIS ON QUALITY
AND SALARY INCREASES FOR 1999-01

Ray Spoto, TAUWP President

The effort to maintain quality in the UW System becomes more difficult
each year. Faculty and academic work hard to maintain quality because
they are committed to providing the best education possible to our
students More money is needed for libraries, for new initiatives, for
equipment and expenses. Hiring practices leave much to be desired as
we are hiring less faculty, more-non-faculty, and more part-time
classroom teachers. Lack of state support is a key element.

In this paper I speak primarily to salaries because the core of the
university is its faculty and academic staff. If we cannot hire and retain
the highest quality people -- this is the oft stated goal of the Regents --
then quality will continue to decline.

The UW System Board of Regents has requested a salary increase of
5.2% each year. The TAUWP salary recommendation calls for a 6%
increase in the first year and an 8% increase in the second year. The
TAUWP Board of Directors in making this modest proposal recognized
that it is asking for less than needed to be truly equal to our competition.
TAUWP leaders have reluctantly come to the conclusion that the failures
of the past cannot be overcome in one biennium. The TAUWP salary
proposal of 6% the first year and 8% the second year of the biennium is
the first step in a multi-biennial effort. What the TAUWP Board of
Directors will recommend next depends on what happens now.

The difference between TAUWP’s request and the Regents’ request




comes from the Regents’ use of an outmoded regional competitive group
while the TAUWP proposal recognizes that competition for faculty is
nationwide and a national competitive posture is necessary. Further, the
Regents rely on a regional cost of living index: the Kent Halstead index
which went out of existence in 1995. We believe the use of this index is
totally inappropriate and actually counter to the best interests of
students.

Faculty Senates at ten Comprehensive Universities (UW-Eau Claire,
UW-La Crosse, UW-Oshkosh, UW-Parkside,UW-Platteville, UW-River
Falls, UW-Stevens Point, UW-Stout, UW- Superior, and UW-
Whitewater) have unanimously endorsed the 6% and 8% and rejected
the Regent proposal as inadequate. At least one Student Government
body has endorsed the salary proposal of TAUWP.

Salary comparisons of comparable universities at the national level are
not difficult to come by. All of the nation’s universities fill out forms
with a great deal of information on salaries. The American Association
of University Professors (AAUP) publishes a vast amount of this data
annually. Here are the most significant facts from this large data base
for the year 1997-98: compared to public institutions at the
Comprehensive level across the nation at the full professor level the UW
is 9.6% behind; at the associate professor level the percentage below the
average is over 7%; at the assistant professor level it is about 2%. Data
compiled by the Colleges and University Personnel Association (CUPA)
show a 19.1% disparity at the full professor level in 1997-98.

Many Comprehensive University faculty and academic staff who are
engaged in the hiring process, as I am, know that their true competition
is nationwide not regional. Comparisons at the regional level reveal
significant differences in salaries for the current, but inappropriate, peer
group established more than a decade ago.




The Doctoral campuses show a similar need according to our analysis.
TAUWP leaders believe that the salary increases TAUWP is proposing
will improve their competitive situation but not fully meet the actual
need. The UW-Colleges faculty and academic staff have salaries far
below what they deserve.

Another fact worth noting that our faculty and academic staff are
extremely dedicated and loyal and for that dedication and loyalty they
pay by having lower salaries. We call that phenomenon the loyalty tax.
The longer one remains in the UW System the greater the loyalty tax.

Just to catch up to the 1997-98 levels among our public university
competitors, we need 9.6% at the full professor level. If we compare the
UW to church-related institutions or private independent universities, the
Comprehensive Universities faculties and academic staff need much
more to be competitive: 14.1% in the case of church-related universities
and 19.3% in the case of private, independent universities. We believe
that the situation worsened by at least 1% point in 1998-99 but the data
is too fragmentary to draw definitive conclusions. Therefore, we assume
there was no change for purposes of our calculations.

However, if we assume that our competitors are going to get a 4%
increase in 1999-2000, the first year of the next biennium, then we need
13.6% to be average at the full professor level. AndI ask you: what
self-respecting professional wants to be just average? We have above
average institutions, and we should insist on keeping them above
average by paying above average salaries to the dedicated and loyal
faculty and academic staff.

To support the Administration’s inadequate proposal marks the
acceptance of this assumption: that it is good public policy to pay UW
faculty and academic staff less than their competitors.




In summary, the data supports more than a 14 percent increase over the
next biennium. TAUWP leaders appealed to the trustees of the UW
System -- the Board of Regents -- to bring the salaries of faculty and
academic staff closer to the average by the end of this biennium so we
could all move ahead, if only ever so slightly, of the salary average of
our competitors in the 2001-03 biennium.

Now, we turn to the Legislature and the members of the powerful
Committee on Joint Finance for help.

Thank you.




SALARY INCREASES NEEDED IN 1999-2000 FOR UW
COMPREHENSIVE UNIVERSITIES BASED ON AAUP DATA

1997-98
COMPARED TO ITA (MASTER DEGREE GRANTING) UNIVERSITIES
IN THE UNITED STATES
Public Private, Church-related All TTA
Universities Independent universities universities
universities

Full professors 9.61% 19.26% 14.14% 11.4%
Associate 7.26% 1032% 8.33% L 7.99%
professors ,
Assistant 1.8% 2.86% 1.08% 1.87%
professors ”

Percent salary increase needed by UW Comprehensive Universities to reach salary levels of
comparable universities nationwide in 1997-98. These universities are labeled IIA, master
degree grantmg institutions

Data from salary 1nformat10n released by System administration compared to AAUP data in The '
Chronicle of Higher Education Almanac, August 28, 1998, p. 29.




SALARY COMPARISONS, 1997-98
CUPA (Colleges and University Personnel Association) DATA

NATIONAL FACULTY SALARY SURVEY: BY DISCIPLINE AND RANK
IN PUBLIC 4-YEAR COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES

Average Salaries by Rank according to CUPA Data

Nationwide Uuw 4-veg__r_l:_;§tifuﬁons
Full Professor $67,177 $56,400
Assoc. Profess’orv : L $50,908 ‘ $46,200
Asst. Professor sa761 $40,000

Most compressed rank -- full professor

-

DIFFERENCE - - $67,177
- 56,400
$10,777

19% below the average of the 371 public 4-year college and universities surveyed by CUPA.
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258 Bascom Hall
500 Lincoln Drive
Madison, WI 53706
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Testimony of PROFS, Inc.
Representing the UW-Madison Faculty
on the Proposed State Budget for the University of Wisconsin
by Professor Ronald D. Schultz, School of Veterinary Medicine
to the Joint Committee on Finance
April 15, 1999

PROFS, Inc., representing the UW-Madison faculty, is pleased with the UW
System budget proposed by Governor Thompson for the 1999-2001
biennium. The budget provides improvements in many areas important to
the maintenance of educational quality, citizen access, and faculty
competitiveness for the Madison campus.

There are several areas of the budget that are especially important to UW-
Madison:

- The UW-Madison Public-Private Initiative: The $30 million in the

proposed budget will fund faculty positions in targeted areas, infrastructure

improvements, and competitive salaries. Most importantly, the campus
expects to generate three to four dollars of private support for every dollar of

state funding.

- New Funding for Libraries: The $7.3 million in the proposed budget will
buy additional electronic information resources, library acquisitions, and
expansion of the document delivery. Libraries are the foundation of
undergraduate education, university research, and continuing business and
technology education, and the proposed funding is a much needed infusion
after ten years of little or no increases for the libraries' budget.

- Additional Funding for Advising, Info Tech, Diversity, WHEG:
Increased funding in the areas of advising, Information Technology, Plan
2008, and Wisconsin Higher Education Grants will improve the quality of
education and enhance access at the UW campuses.

- Continuing Appropriation: The statutory change that will alter the UW
tuition appropriation from an annual to a continuing appropriation will allow
the university to manage its operations in the 21st Century. The continuing
appropriation is particularly important since faculty are entrepreneurial in




developing programs that address the needs of Wisconsin citizens. The faculty
need to know that the revenues will be available to sustain the programs.
Examples of these programs include the Capstone programs that permit students
‘to complete advanced studies without requiring them to enroll in traditional masters
or doctoral programs. UW-Madison Vice Chancellor John Torphy is submitting a
letter to the Joint Committee on Finance elaborating on the need for the continuing
appropriation and detailing some of these excellent programs that would benefit
from the continuing appropriation.

- A 5.2% Pay Plan Each Year for 1999-2001: While we are pleased with the
proposed budget, it represents only half of the equation when it comes to providing
the necessary resources for the UW-Madison campus. The other half is the pay
plan. PROFS urges the legislature to endorse the 5.2% pay plan recommended by
the UW Board of Regents.

As the university plans for the changing needs of the next century, it is vital that
compensation is competitive. We are hiring additional faculty in special targeted
fields, where faculty are highy recruited and we will also be replacing approximately
40% of the faculty that will retire from UW-Madison during the next decade. The
competition for high quality faculty is fierce.

The Wisconsin Statutes mandate that the UW faculty and academic staff be
compensated in a competitive manner. Unfortunately, this standard is not currently
being met.

As you can see from the attached graph, UW-Madison faculty salaries are 6%
below the median of their peer schools. This peer group was endorsed by two
Governors Commissions on Faculty Compensation, one appoanted by Governor
Earl and one appointed by Govemor Thompson. With peer universities continuing
to provide strong pay plans, UW-Madison will need at least 5.2% per year to get as
close to the medlan as possoble : ,

- lmmedlate Coverage of Heaith Insurance" Fmaﬂy. we request the abihty to
'mcrease ou abmty to compete successfui y w;th other unlversmes for outstandmg
candidates for faculty positions. Smce competitive institutions do not have a
waiting period for health insurance, this puts us at a disadvantage in recruiting top
faculty and academic staff. Senate Bill 3, which has passed the Senate Education
Committee and is currently in the Joint Finance Committee, would provide
immediate coverage without an increase in GPR funding. PROFS encourages the
committee to add this language to the budget bill.

Thank you for your consideration of the budget needs of UW-Madison. We look
forward to continuing to working with you to ensure that UW-Madison continues to
benefit future generations of Wisconsin students, citizens, and employers.
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April 15, 1999
To the Joint Finance Comittee:

Representative Gard, Senator Burke -- thank you for the opportunity to speak regarding the
proposed 1999-2001 State Budget.

My name is Bob Israel and I am here on behalf of United Faculty and Academic Staff, Local 223
of the American Federation of Teachers at UW-Madison and UW- Extension.

The proposed Fiscal Year 1999-2000 Budget is significant not only for what it allocates for the
next two years but also for what it means for the future, a future in which Wisconsin's
longstanding commitment to higher education will be eclipsed by the costs of keeping people in
prison -- here and elsewhere, for profit and not -- largely without rehabilitative programs.

As for the University of Wisconsin System, in the last ten years the State's share of the total
budgets has dropped from 37.21% to 33.75%; in1980 the UWS accounted for 14.4% of the State
of Wisconsin's budget and now it is less than 9%. '

As for the near future, the proposed 5.2% annual increase for faculty and academic staff salaries is
well below what is needed needed to compete with peer institutions to attract qualified candidates
-- a problem that will be exacerbated as many older professors come to retire.

But the worst part is that even this inadequate increase is to be funded on the backs of students
and their families -- by tuition increases that will once again outpace inflation. As a result, higher
education threatens to slip beyond the reach of the children of working families. Last year the
average UW student graduated $14,201 in debt, an increase of 6-1/2% in one year. We can
expect this to get worse.

For the University of Wisconsin to be restored to its pre-eminence, for a world class university
education to once more be available to all qualified high school graduates in Wisconsin, we can no
longer afford to tie salary increases to tuition increases without at least making scholarships and
grants available dollar for dollar.

Looking at it another way, if UW tuition were free for Wisconsin residents, the cost to the
taxpayer for one person's four year college degree would be barely more than half of one inmate's
four year sentence. That's two baccalaurates for the price of one prison-hardened ex-con.

The sad truth is that our priorities have been so badly skewed for so long that even the proposed
increases for UWS barely begin to address the consequences of many years of neglect. Look to
the proposed budget for higher education as an asset to build on, not a cost to cut.



Anne N. Medeiros
MSSW Graduate Student
UW-Project Assistant
2801 Monroe St. # 1E
Madison, WI 53711
608-231-2276

TO: Joint Finance Committee
RE: Plan 2008

I am interested in addressing the University of Wisconsin Systems recent proposal, Plan
2008. As a high school graduate from Whitefish Bay, W1, a baccalaureate graduate from
UW-Eau Claire, and now a Graduate Student at UW-Madison, personal experience
allows me to say that the University System’s efforts of increasing diversity is greatly
needed.

I received an excellent public education in high school, but was aware at a very early age
that an opportunity such as mine did not occur for many students of color at other
Milwaukee public schools a mere 15 minutes from my high school. The environment at
UW-Eau Claire, additionally, was distressing with what seemed to be a campus with only
a handful of students of color. As a graduate student at UW-Madison, again, I am
shocked that one of the largest research institutions in the country does not attract a
significant number of students of color as would be expected with a university of our
stature in which rich opportunities and a welcoming climate should exist. Instead this
University needs to rely on funding athletes and other students to meet their quotas.

Plan 2008 addresses many changes regarding diversity that are imperative to every
student’s education. Recently at a discussion regarding Plan 2008 in the Social Work
Department, Dr. Paul Barrows and Dr. Bernice Durand, co-editors of Plan 2008, spoke of
Hewlett Packard, a huge corporation who is no longer recruiting from our University.
Students, they state, do not represent societal population counts, nor do they have the
experience in working with diverse populations. As a white student, who will be looking
for jobs in the near future, this is extremely distressing. As a white social work student,
in which it is paramount to carry the skills needed for working with diverse groups, I do
not see this University, or my department, offering a culturally-rich environment inside or
outside of the classroom to facilitate the learning these skills. The University does not
have appropriate number of faculty of color, does not recruit a significant number of
students of color, and is unable to retain many of students of color once they are on
campus. The Social Work Department reflects this problem. Up until one month ago, we
had NO faculty of color in our department.

Clearly, the Governor’s allotment of $732,000 to the University of Wisconsin System is
not enough. Already, UW-Madison is trying to shift money to departments in need of
more diversity, while stripping other departments of needed funds, which supposedly
have made significant gains with diversity. UW-Madison’s Social Work Department is
one of those departments in which monies were taken and redistributed elsewhere.




(Remember — NO faculty of color.) Last year approximately $208,000 was distributed to
students of color, resulting in 23 AOF’s (Advanced Opportunities Fellowship). For the
upcoming academic year we received only $60,000 which will significantly limit our
awards. Several students in my department are also greatly concerned about their
financial ability to complete their degree, especially after it was implied that they would
be supported both years of graduate school.

The issue of diversity is very complex, as well as what steps we, as a state, need to take in
order to promote diversity in the University of Wisconsin System. Plan 2008 offers a
foundation for change to take place. Iurge the State of Wisconsin to join in our efforts
and desire to create an atmosphere on our campuses that is rich in opportunities and
support in regards to diversity. Thus, I am asking the State to designate $12 million to
the University of Wisconsin System Plan 2008. This money will successfully lift Plan
2008 into existence and begin to create opportunities and learning experiences for all
students of today and tomorrow.

I thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Anne N. Medeiros




vV THE ACADEMIC STAFF PUBLIC REPRESENTATION ORGANIZATION
i‘\\) g Esther Olson, President « Chuck Evenson, Co-Vice President « Nick Schultz, Co-Vice President « Ann Gordon-Walker, Treasurer

ASPRO'S POSITION ON THE 1999-2001 BUDGET

The Academic Staff Public Representation Organization (ASPRO) is a non-profit professional
organization representing UW System academic staff and their interests.

The 1999-2001 biennial budget is ASPRO's top legislative priority. Compensation increases and
benefits enhancements that will allow the University to recruit and retain high quality academic
staff and faculty are ASPRO's paramount concern.

In general, ASPRO supports the Governor's biennial budget bill because it:

Recognizes the importance of compensation increases for academic staff and faculty.
UW-System academic staff and faculty currently receive salaries well below that of their
peers.

Provides the first significant increase in UW funding in 8 years.

Targets significant funding increases to areas of particular need such as libraries
(+$7.4million), student advising (+$2.5 million) and instructional technology

(+$4.9 million).

Provides a substantial increase in student aid to help financially disadvantaged students.
Grants the Regents some additional management flexibility, including providing a

continuing appropriation for tuition revenue. All the Big Ten states except Wisconsin
have this tuition flexibility.

The addition of a 5.2% compensation plan as requested by the Board of Regents will further
strengthen this budget and will truly provide the tools needed to maintain a world class
University System.

271 Bascom Hall » 500 Lincoln Drive « University of Wisconsin-Madison « Madison, Wi 53706 + (608) 265-6709



I am a fourth year student at the University of Wisconsin Madison. I am an
enrolled member of the Menominee Nation and part Mohawk. I have come to
school and survived these four years despite many hardships. One of the
biggest hardships for me to overcome, which I am and will be for awhile, is
financial support. I was raised from a single parent household by my

mother and with my two other brothers. And therefore my mother is only
able to give so much. Through the years that I have been her¢ I have had

to take out over $5,000 in loans - I still have one more year for my
undergraduate degree. After my undergrad I plan on attending law school,
which will be more of a financial burden. I, among many are strapped for

these funds and therefore have to work to make ends meet. Because my

people are indigenous to this state I feel we should have tuition waived
| for all Indigenous peoples to attend school here. Must I remind you that
this very University in Madison is upon traditional Ho-Chunk land. So, in

honor of doing what is right, hear these words and give us what we deserve.

Thank-you,

James A. Washinawatok 11



KHMER STUDENTS ASSOCIATION

April 15,1999

Sameth I.. Ros

Khmer Students Association
1014 W Badger Rd
Madison, WI 53713

Finance Committee

To Whom It May Concern:

Good afternoon. I'm here to support the goals of plan 2008. Why because it helps
individuals like myself.

The majority of minority students are made up-of Southeast Asian and Asians at the
university. Yet despite the numbers, Southeast Asian Americans and Asian Americans are
under-served. In the past two years we've had “token,” temporary Southeast Asian
American faculty. They are token because they are only temporary and “special projects” at
the university. Lasting no more than a year.

Who am I?

My name is Sam Ros and my family has lived in Madison for over 16 years. We are voting
citizens and residents of Wisconsin. I’m a senior at the University and batring unforeseen
circumstances I expect to graduate this May. I'm also the first person in my family to go to
college. T have two sisters. One is in the school of education and the youngest one is a
senior at Memorial High School.

When I first started school I felt lost. The University of Wisconsin-Madison is a large
campus. [ tried to use of the minority services such as the Academic Advancement Program
(AAP) to help me get through, but I felt out of place. Because it seems to be geared toward
helping Blacks and Hispanics, but not a Southeast Asian like myself. The staff is mostly
Blacks and Hispanics and the issues that were addressed catered to these two minority
groups. The publication-newsletter was clearly expressed interest. Lip service was given that
they helped all minorities. None of them helps people like myself because they lack the
commitment. Under this circumstance I felt like a “token” minority among minority groups.
After a while I stopped using them altogether.

For awhile I was doing OK academically, but I still felt lost and alienated from the services
that were supposed to help me. Toward my last three years [ depended on myself. I had to
become self-reliant. I started working 40-45 hours a week during the summer to save
enough money for the school year, but even that was not enough. I had to go to school
part-time and work 30 houts a week to get by. I no longer accept financial aid. Its taken me
longer to finish my degree. My grades have also suffered and working to put myself through

1014 W. BADGER RD -« MADISON, WI » 53713
PHONE: 255-3058 » EMAIL: KHMERSA@STUDENTORG.WISC.EDU
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college is just one reason.

Money wise I get limited help from home. My mom is a single head of household and she
makes less than $15,000 a year at her job. After rent and food there isn’t much left over.
This picture of a Southeast Asian household is common, 60% of households are single
parented family making less than $20,000, but supporting more than two children.

Economically, a typical Southeast Asian family can not afford to put a son or daughter
through college, alone. Without help from financial a college dream is just that-a dream.

Current programs to minorities are available, but they are #of committed toward helping

Southeast Asian American interests. Even though Asians are the majority of minorities on
campus.

Closing Statements:

The Southeast Asian American community needs your help. We are asking for REAL help.
Not token handouts. You need to help these people, because you are in a position to help.
It is too late for you to help me. I'm graduating this May, but it is not to late for you to help
my sister, Litha, and individuals like her who will be starting college this fall.

Plan 2008 will help individuals like my sister.

And remember...Money talks and everything else is just bullshit. Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Sameth L. Ros




Joint Finance Committee Testimony 4/15/99
Kathryn A. Borowski, Director of Financial Aid
Edgewood College, Madison, WI

MR. CHAIRMAIN AND MEMBERS OF THE JOINT FINANCE
COMMITTEE. AS A FINANCIAL AID ADMINISTRATOR FOR THE PAST 20
YEARS, | WISH TO TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO THANK YOU FOR THE
PAST CONSIDERATION AND SUPPORT YOU HAVE PROVIDED FOR
FUNDING WISCONSIN GRANTS TO STUDENTS IN HIGHER EDUCATION.

A GREAT DEAL OF MY TIME IS SPENT WITH PARENTS AND
STUDENTS. THAT TIME IS SPENT NOT TALKING ABOUT THE FINANCIAL
AID MONIES THEY ARE GOING TO RECEIVE, BUT RATHER HOW THEY
ARE GOING TO PAY FOR THE GAP BETWEEN WHAT THEY RECEIVE AND
WHAT IT COSTS TO GO TO COLLEGE. AS THAT GAP WIDENS EACH
YEAR, IT BECOMES MORE AND MORE DIFFICULT FOR ALL OF US.

STATE OF WISCONSIN STUDENTS NEED WI GRANT PROGRAMS.
STUDENTS ATTENDING PRIVATE COLLEGES DESERVE TO BE TREATED
EQUITABLY IN THIS AREA. MY JOB TODAY AND YOUR JOBIN
CONSIDERING THIS PARTICULAR BUDGET ITEM, IS TO DO WHAT WE
CAN TO INSURE FUNDING FOR THIS PROGRAM IS FAIR. EACH YEAR,
OVER 20,000 PRIVATE COLLEGE STUDENTS QUALIFY FOR W.T.G.-- BUT
ONLY 10,000 RECEIVE IT. |

IN ORDER TO INSURE EQUAL TREATMENT TO ALL STUDENTS
REGARDLESS OF THE TYPE OF COLLEGE THEY ARE ATTENING, YOU
MUST PASS NOT ONLY THE 6% INCREASE PROPOSED BY THE
GOVERNOR, BUT THE ADDITIONAL $2.3 MILLION INCREASE EACH YEAR
OF THE UPCOMING BIENNIUM. THIS MEASURE WILL THEN ALLEVIATE
THE INEQUITY FROM THE 99-01 BUDGET.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR TIME.



TESTIMONY
BEFORE JOINT FINANCE COMMITTEE
FROM
MATT TUTAJ
448 W. MIFFLIN ST. #3
MADISON, WI 53703

(EDGEWOOD COLLEGE STUDENT)

SUBJJECT: WISCONSIN TUITION PROGRAM
Thank you Mr. Chairman and members of the Joint Finance Committee.
My name is Matt Tutaj. I am a '95 graduate of Cedarburg High School and
currently am a junior majoring in Political Science at Edgewood College here in
Madison. The only way I could have ever hoped to attend a private school - which I
felt was the best option for me at the time was because I received financial aid.
Between my grants and student loans and two jobs, somehow I have been able to
make it this far. As a Political Science major, I am especially interested in the
process here today. My purpose for being here, however, is because I understand a
funding inequity which c«ﬁild jeopardize WI 'Tﬂition Grant fainding in the néxt :
biennium for students attending private colleges in Wisconsin may be occurring.
I have relied kon WI tuition grant as one of the larger awards I ;'eceive at E&gewood -
so have a lot of the guys on my soccer team.

I hope you will carefully review the proposed funding for this program and
not only pass the 6% budget increase proposed by Gov.‘Thompson, but also
consider an increase of the additional $2.3 Million in each year of the biennium
which is the only way to insure not only myself but all those attending private
colleges are treated equally to those attending the UW and technical colleges.

Thank you.



1.

JOINT FINANCE COMMITTEE: MATC-MADISON AT TRUAX

15 APRIL 1999

Introduction

MY QW

Kim F. Elderbrook

MATC-Madison at Truax

Represent 450,000 students across Wisconsin
Elected Vice President of Student Senate
Area of Study - Radiology

Concerned about the Governor's Proposed Budget

A. no significant increase for the next 2 years

B. over the past 20 years we have seen a 41% decrease in funding
C. Areas it will affect

1.
2.
3.

integration of technology
expand non-traditional occupations
assist disabled students

Repercussions of not increasing funding to Technical Colleges
A. pressure on local government Boards/taxpayers

1.
2.
3.
4.

campuses in smaller communities

less state funding creates more pressure
chance of no increase in property tax relief
could result in less classes offered

B. Compromising technology

1.
2.
3.

personal-Radiology program

Terminology use of X-ray is becoming archaic
These are the new words floating in the classroom
a. digital scanning

b. MRI

c. Computer imaging

4. Theory and study of old technology is important
5.
6. TECHNOLOGY IS ESSENTIAL FOR TAKING HEALTH CARE IN

Future employer is looking for knowledge of MRI, CATscan

THE NEW MILLENNIUM

C. Differently-abled/multicultural Community

1.

2.

Technical colleges have a higher percentage of people of color
13%
higher than that of our UW neighbors
we are proud of that fact
IMPORTANT TO KEEP FUNDING TECHNICAL COLLEGES TO
ENCOURAGE AND PROMOTE INCLUSIVENESS ON OUR
CAMPUSES
We help fulfill the states workforce
We help build a stronger economic base
We hold the latest knowledge of technology
1fferently -abled

po o

g ™o



a. Ihold no need for services at my school
b. Friend who does need services for dyslexia
1. no knowledge that services are available
needs a notetaker
been told that in some classes, a person is not available
WITHOUT FUNDING IT FURTHER DECREASES THE
CHANCE OF THESE SERVICES IMPROVING
IV.  Proposed Solution
A. WTCS - Wisconsin Technical College System proposal
1. for the 1999 - 2001 budget
2. 4.4 % increase in 1999
3. 4.8% in crease in 2001
V. Conclusion
A. Funding must increase to sustain the educational investment and quality
B. Funding increases helps our citizens and community grow as a whole
C. Please consider the WTCS proposed increase
D. Thank you

L




UNIVERSITY OF

WISCONSIN

M A DI S O N

. April 14, 1999

MEMORANDUM

To: Members, Joint Committee on Finance
From: John Torphy, Vice Chancellor for Administration,

Subject: Continuing Appropriation

The statutory language establishing a continuing appropriation for tuition revenues is a critical step in
providing the UW System and the Madison campus with the responsibility, the capability and the flexibility
to manage its resources. The need and logic for the continuing appropriation are several.

First, and most obvious, it allows us to respond with appropriate classes, sections and services when
tuition revenues exceed the budgeted estimates due to higher enrollments and changes in student mix. It is
true that we could receive the additional spending authority by secking approval from this committee.
However, the process of making the request, having DOA and LFB reviews, scheduling and holding a
hearing will take a minimum of 30-45 days. Because we will not know actual enrollment numbers and
student mix until a week or so before classes start, waiting another month for committee approval means it
is too late to create new sections and additional teaching laboratories.

Second, the authority will allow us to plan and initiate special targeted credit programs, primarily at the
masters and graduate level, which will involve distance education and targeted, differential tuition for the
specific program. We have already initiated the evening MBA and the Doctorate of Pharmacy program,
but they had to await legislative approval of the tuition expenditure authority in the biennial budget. We
are developing the distance education masters degree in Engineering. Chancellor Ward has initiated the
planning and design for a pilot series of post-baccalaureate Capstone degree and certificate programs which
are intended to provide an educational transition for undergraduates from liberal arts to professional
opportunities without requiring the students to enroll in the traditional masters (or doctoral) programs.
These include Biomedical Informatics, Laboratory Quality Management, Geographic Information Systems
and Computational Sciences. A combination of distance education and on-site instruction, the tuition for
these programs will be different and the enrollment “non-traditional.” Without the ability to expend the
revenues associated with the growth in such programs, there is little incentive for faculty and staff to invest

their time in program development and design. :

Third, the opportunity for distance education initiatives will, of necessity, be constrained if we cannot
be sure that we will be given the authority to recover the development design and “organizational” costs
from the additional tuition revenue generated. And if course and program enrollment increase beyond a
biennial budget estimate during the subsequent two years, we won’t be able to expend the revenues for
promised services without obtaining prior legislative approval. It will be hard to explain to a distance

Vice Chancellor for Administration

Bascom Hall University of Wisconsin-Madison 500 Lincoln Drive Madison, Wisconsin 53706-1380
608/262-9943 FAX: 608/263-7449




Members, Joint Committee on Finance
April 14, 1999
Page 2

education enrollee that he or she must wait for several months or take the course from somewhere else.

Let me conclude by mentioning an important fact:

If the legislature, at any time, beﬁeves that the Regents are abusing the continuing appropriation, it can
stop expenditures or the use of revenues via the authority of the Joint Committee on Finance and/or by
converting the appropriation to an annual one in the very next legislative session.

I would be more than happy to answer any questions that members have. -

JT:ns




Testimony Presented to the Joint Finance Committee, Thursday, April 15, 1999

Good day. My name is Joel Rodney and I am Campus Executive Officer and Dean of UW-
Washington County in West Bend. Thank you for this opportunity to speak in support of the
Governor’s budget recommendations for the University of Wisconsin.

I would specifically like to focus today on the concept of “continuing appropriation.”

"Continuing appropriation” simply allows revenue to be spent as it is received. Currently, the
amount of tuition revenue that can be spent in a given year is capped. If revenue should exceed
the cap due to, for example, tuition received for a new distance education course, a legislative
hearing is required before these funds can be collected and spent to support the new course.

This management tool would allow campuses like UW-Washington County to spend revenues as
they are earned — just as it’s done in business —in order to respond rapidly to market conditlons
and student demand for specific programs.

Let me give you an example. UW-Washington County’s and UW-Milwaukee's collaborative
Bachelor of Arts in Organizational Administration is changing lives in Washington County.
Busy, hard-working residents of our community recognize the fact that they need to continually
upgrade their education to meet the needs of an evolving employment market. But the
obligations of work and family make commuting 45 miles each way to the nearest four-year UW
campus impractical. So this innovative collaboration between our two-year campus and UWM
has brought the four-year degree program to them.

Washington County leaders helped to structure the curriculum offered by both UWWC and
UWM. John Torinus, CEO of Serigraph, Inc., and Chair of the program's Advisory Board calls
it an "excellent application of the 'New Wisconsin Idea' under which education is delivered
where and when the busy people of this state need it during a career of life long learning.”

Currently, there are 48 individuals who are in the BAOA program at UWWC. According to area
employers, the collaborative BAOA program already is a huge success, in addition to offering its
students tremendous savings in their education dollars.

~ The UW Washington County is effective in meeting the needs of adult learners seeking lifelong
education near their work and families. But the demands for these services are changing much
faster than a two-year appropriation process can respond to. Our growing business community
needs programs in computer science and information management added to our current array.
The additional resources to support an innovative collaborative degree program shouldn’t come
at the expense of other program areas especially when we are generating the funds ourselves that
could be reinvested in our program.

If we are to continue to meet the needs of the local community and the demands for specific
courses and programs, UW-Washington County needs the flexibility of continuing appropriation.
This is not a tool to raise tuition; rather it will be another step in allowing us to continue to be
more entrepreneurial.

Thank you for this opportunity to talk with you today on the importance of this management
concept for the University of Wisconsin and UW-Washington County.



Y3HIV4IY 03aIA-OIaNY -
HOLVH3dO Olany -

HOLYHIJO SSIHd INVISISSY -

. NVIDINIDIL ATIWISSY -
ONIGING 13N ‘U3 1aN3SsY -
WOINYHOINOHLOTIA ‘Y3 1aWISSY -
ONHLS ‘LAVHOHIV '3 1aW3ssY -

p : 1IMOJ "1 AVHOUIY ‘LT G 155 -
. .w...wmwhw%xwmm. ... VHINID UITIVISNIUTIGNASSY -
e \w.\ ] & d3diviad auarive: i 4O INIHoVIY cz.><.u,»_,_<:am<.
7 A PHONVEEdO oYY GNv-HoLyg . 4«7 (HINVIN 33 DSV Id WioLsTLUY -

1 & U7 L Andam. /- A

JOOM 'H3QINBLYOg -
3SNI1LOVINOD "HILIND ® W3nD0 g -
HLNSYOVIg .

HOAL INTWAINDT VK0 IO -
Y3LL3S INIHOVIN-AWIaNIg -

HINHOM AH3aNIg -

(eays-Anamel) Ny HON3g -

:cmﬁ: IAF-SSVIO-WIOIAILYY -
vaguvg.  AHOLYSILSIAN| 808 NV NOSHY -
\ Y3NOIS3A ILONFdNvg.  YBHSINII SONILYOO WHALOILHOY «

& JINVHOTW INHOVI- Iy . & / \.  _# HINvHLvWiNy -
£ -y, 5929 12000} vz21d by . \ czmvgozmtﬁozﬁ:m:?
[ B% prosesf joroy) g LR B tom.% NOILYNHILTV -
o ¢ w i Povvea g E 0240198 406) HOLYHIJO WY v -
ef EF Bl sanomy. | Mm. f lios5aasn anviau -
"3 and3 1dodans NGviny . BB £ 14343700 Ny 1aury « b7
HO3LINDI ALIIVS NOUVIAY. [} HOIWINVIA HIMO'® Wvisauly - o

d34 LUV1S-¥-NID-IALONOLNY - diND3 - HAVHOO. o:n_..gosf |

1S3 AY3S HIVAIY-IUBONOLAY - DINVHO :»zms,u.:% ﬂéox& i

H3HIVJIY AGOS-3USONOLNY - VHOAH B.8Wd (HOTW | vaouly -,

HIYILSTOHIN IUFONOLNY - WL HOIN Lavuoury « !
H31S3L INgOWOLNY - ANINVIHY (HOIN Livaouty -
OINVHOIN IUGOWOLNY « MOGNIM ‘U3 TIVISNI ONODHIY -
NVIDINHOAL dINDI-OILYWOLNY - (oine) :om’”.‘sw__‘%hvow% .

e dinD3 331 ny-
zcmbowmw.wummﬂo»sw_whﬁ”;q . ONIDNVIVE DINOHAAH % Hiv -
HOLOV «
i INO3-INIYW-OLNY «

:Mww mwm.wh,wwvzwoow w LN - YILNIJUVD TYOILSNODY -
HINOD NVA "HJO $S34d H3ony - HINVIA NOIGHODOV -

—w3[qeadnuaidde Ljjendyjo, se paieudisap usaq 2aey suohednodo ssay .

069%-58Z (SIS )1t Lve 21 suoyd o 60505

BMO] 'SOUIOW sa “inujem 01z ‘Buipping [e1apag ‘SIL wooy ‘Bujupeay,
pue dyssopuasddy jo nesang SUI 18 wmodseyy sy wrivoy

'sIquIaw geis mok Jog

diysaonusidde ue dn 195 01 A0 U0 UONEWIOJUT 10J 1y a1 1DEIUOD Uy

noA ‘pasjoopaao uasq aaey Aew 1995 nok vonednoso ue Jo ‘uonednodo

Suiiawo Jo Mau e Ul suosWoOS skordusa oym 194oidws ue a1e nok 1
"suonedndoo 35311 01 panwi] 10U s1e sdiysaonuaidde ey puiw ur doay

"(Lve) Butures,

pue diysaonuarddy jo neaing sy1 4q suonednsso d1qeaonuaidde paziu

-8ooai Ajjedyjo, se pateuBisap usaq SAEY Yo1ym suonednaso gog uey;
oW Jo 181] € 5,219} ¢ ;uopednodo siqeadpusidde, ue St E§

SpIeMy

IMIOM dITIDIS YA LSVIN
. €MO0] 9y,

oS

e e

'$19pEs[ Joqe]
pue sjeidyjo vonednpy ‘Surures), pue diysaopuaiddy JO neaing
a1 Jo sidquiawr Aq pamaraal Us3q 9Aey suoneujwou sy 13ye fjey
241 Ul paz1ugodas st juaidipal premy JONION PafIIS 12I5EI Sy L

"Ymoid pue Gurures)
10j JuswiuonAua daroddns ‘parnpnns e Sunean jo siqedes
st oym pue “WZ-V, woyy Ansnpur oypads e SAMOUY oym “1ojuswr
PUE Yorod> yloq st 1asely v Suofe assmiadxo pue 58pajmouy
ley Suissed jo ysey [euonippe sy uo ayel nq ‘yen Iy
Ut moI8 pue ures| Ajenunuon Oy suosiadAsuinol pasuapadxa
250y} Ajnuapr o1 Kem ouo si PITAYY J2NIOM OIS ISty ay

“uondnIsut [e21UYd9) pasejor
YA ‘s1axomyjern uosiad4sumol paypys Aq pasiazadns ‘Burugen
9a4ojdwa jo waishs Areunjoa ‘rewsog e st diysaonuaidde UIdpON
JRyioue 01 uonesausg suo tuoly SIS 19ysuen; 0y Suiurer diysaon
-uardde jo wuoj awos Pasn aaey ordoad ‘Aioisiy mnoysnouyy,
, PIEAY I3IOA PaIINS Jaisep
2 ‘suonednddo apen PaIYs oyr w
2IUI[[35x3 jo unsind Guopayy 10j uonu
. - ~B003159p1r01d ey BMO] 10 WeIFord ¢

V .EESQ&@ SEY ULV TADYVL

J0103410 530

Janeyuasiz ejyiuiy .

‘sxdhordwryg emoy




1UBLLIUOIIAUS YI0M BY) Ul Sluswasnbas

uotloe eAlleuijje pue ‘0'3°3 BuipseBay safoyjod s sehojdwa oyl Ino Aues o} Ay «
HSAIRID sayi ut spud pue uoniquie ‘diysiepee) sjesisuowaq .
Anesiaa pue sypis ejdyinw 8jesisuowsq «

1npoid ysom jo Aitend 1o SpJepuels [eayia pue (euosied ybiy alelisuowag «
:uopduosap qof Jjay) o} se uoneziueBio sy) jo 8245 o) usAlb aq pjnoys uolesepisuod

j0 sease swog ‘jauuosied Aiosiuedns Jojpue ‘uossedhsuinof ‘eonusidde ue se IOM
10 Apoq pue Kiolsiy saiepipues oyi Buyreap uonep )81 pUE UOHEN|BAS UM

.

padojaaep sepusjedwos pue spys feuolippy

2ze6-192 (S15)
£955-60€0S VI ‘Saujoly sag
199418 saujoly sag oSt
8ouellY 13DHYL
welboid pIemy J19)I0M pajipis saisep

puy

- eayiwwos diyssoyuaidde
1uio] @ Uo 8AIBS Jo/puUE SeAlRIUBSAIda) sjeudoidde yiim uononssug 8jeuIpIo] .«
16osd 1epinb/moysyye) e uy uolonaisul e-ayl-jo-elels ‘vo-spuey asq .

ueyd Bujues) e esjasedns pue ‘ajeein ‘ubisaq .

ISIBBA OM] JO WRWUIY

18UIeB)| Byl 4O 1BYI YIM BIAIS-UONEIIUNWIWOD ol —

PUE 140BGP8) BAIONIISUOD ‘18810 BAID—

‘Bupusesy uy eapoadsiad S.s1eusea| ay) 8jelodioouj—
‘leluswbpnl-uou aq pue Ajesioaid 8quosag—
Sssueli/saousidde yim uoNedIUNWLIOD 8Al6)je 8eisuowa(g .
apes) diysaonusidde payiuss v j0 senbiuyosy ey) Buiyoesy .

ISIBAA IN04 JO Winwiuly

:Buimoyjoj ey ssed pinoys

_I 8ouapiadx3 puy siipys Bujuges) 3 Bupojuoy .,ac_..uuw._. : _

$851n09 paaoiddy Jayip «
Y99 epelf payns «

Y23 j00) auiyoep .

yoat Buunpejnuey .
‘uswabeuey [euisnpu| .
48| eojueyd8WOND8|]

snqejjAs 8sin0o ‘paues sejed puy
-89 s1noy upaid fejo ‘Buuses)
Buoy-apt 01 JusWIWWOD SBIRAS
-uowrap jey) yied Jaases 0 Anisnpuy

ey} uj voieonps Buinuuos paiosuods uBisaq pue bupjesq «
Jakojdwa 10 paldalp-)|9s 1810 E SUOININSU| UoNe)PBIddY
uopieonpg Bujnupuod auio,o sajeossy
[ , weweinboy uoneonpa wnaum ]
puy ,
esnejo Esm%cmi e yBnonyp m.cwss_:gzgiaem Buiesy

wawasnnbay vonesyLa)g o uoteiduion

diuseonuasddy payniag jo uoiaiduoy

(o]

(wnuwiunw) aouayodxe apes peuewnI0p 55 ] (wnunuiw) sauayedye apes

1A UBBYINDJ 10 SIH 000'82 Pajuswnoop sieak U8l o SN0y 170 00002

Sjusweunbey PIEMY JOXHIOM PojIniS 4o3sEl

‘PI2Y 193182 181 UIYIIA JDYDED] IO JORNSUL ‘YOROD IOWUSW € SE
sonljiqe uaaoid Jaey Jsnw depipued oy ‘Apuenodwy 1sow pue Ajjeury
“eId 1Y) U ymord/uonednpa jeuosiad umo oy y3noayp Juures|
Buolaj1] S1ENSUCWSP 1SNW PUE BIIE 191D 2yl ut 2duaadxs sieak usy
1SE3[ IE DAY 1SN AEPIPUED SY L 'SNOI0N S| premy 9110 BB BY L,
d[qrssod ssuuew 153y81y sy ur pazuBodar aq pinom
aonuaidde ue o3 asiuadxs pue a8psjmouy 12y jo Suissed sy 01 uon
-E2Ipap pue Ansnpui/yesd uasoyd 1oy ur 2ous|Roxs Jo unsind Buojayy
s.uosiad e os ‘eamof Joj wesBoid siy padopeaap souely 1OYVL
. 'SuoIspap asoyr Supjew Jo sanssaid soy
yum A1pA100)53 [eap o1 pue Todoidws a1 wedwy [m 18y WsWUONAUS
oM B UL UoISap axew 01 s8ejueape snbiun oy sonusidde ay1 s1vjj0
‘Buiuren uo-spuey Apanaggs pue Apjoinb arow yesd/open say Juiuesy
‘apnput sapunuoddo asaty, “spoyiaw parmonns $S3] 31940 safejueape
saey soonuardde ‘siaviomyrid pajis awodaq 01 aidoad 8uryoes
JOj poyBW 1s3q oYy se paziugodar Aqersuss st diysoonuaiddy
‘DY preradzig oy se umouy Apendod ‘py diysaonuaiddy
[euoneN sy passed ssar8uod uaym /¢61 ut satelg panun ay1 ut pazife
-uonmusut seam ‘Aepor 1t mouy am se ‘diysacpusidde Jo1daduod ayy,
"38p3[mouy Jo Jajsuen pafpis ay1 ul uonedIpap
puessuatadwos ‘awes sy jis st B3PI a1 Ing ‘vonezuowoaw pue studded
Yuas pip suediounod [esuoIsy J19Y) Se SUOHEdUNWIWOD paads-ysiy
pue siaindwod jeuosiad ynam yonw se siom Aews siswsepy shepop
, ‘sonuaidde
ue.pue uvosiadsyen poaysydwosoe ue u23mIaq SIBIL JOJ paisixa sey
1eys diysuoneos jeouoisiy S uo paseq st weifoid preme s visel € Jo
ESPL AL, '€661 Ul un8aq 215M SpIemy JNIOA PI[IYS 19ISE] s.emoy




—

Hello, my name is Marquis Starks and I am a sophomore majoring in political science at

Marquette University. I would first like to extend my thanks to the Joint Finance Committee for
this opportunity to express my appreciation and gratitude for being one of the many recipients of
the Wisconsin Tuition Grant. More importantly, though, I want to take this occasion to offer my
support of the proposed 6% per year increase in the Wisconsin Tuition Grant program.

There are several reasons why the grant is important to students. However, [ want to first
share with you why the Wisconsin Tuition Grant has especially served me well. I grew up and
was raised by my Mother in a single parent household in Milwaukee, W1 Although I have been

able to thrive and succeed in school, one of the things that proved most difficult for my Mother

and I was the challenge of income. My Mother always made sure that I was equipped with the
essentials: food, shelter, clothes, motherly love and a nurturing environment. Still, like a lot of
children, there were instances when I would want something that I could not get and I would
wonder why other children were afforded those luxuries and I was not.

| In order to make a long story short, I learned early on that neither my Mom nor I was

born into a comfortable financial situation and that success and financial prosperity was

contingent upon hard work, sacrifice, and a strict understanding of the significance of education.

So, it is that last necessity, that of education, which I recognized as a means to my personal

survival and well being. Moreover, education is one of the few tools that I might employ in
attempting to partly repay my Mother and family for the many sacrifices that they have made for
me, so that I may do the same for my younger brother.

It concerns me, though, as a citizen of the state of Wisconsin that some are considering
reducing the Wisconsin Tuition Grant or cutting it altogether. The grant has helped me

immensely in the funding of my education at Marquette University and anyone that has gone to




or graduated from a college or university knows that secondary education can be quite costly. In
fact, for some, attending college is infeasible without assistance from loans and financial aid
such as the Wisconsin Tuition Grant.

The financial aid process is probably the most frustrating aspect of applying to schools
for students, and can remain so even once the student has been admitted. Yet, students graduate
from their respective high schools yearly ahd undergo the stress of applying to various
institutions, taking the enormous amount of time required to search for scholarships and aid, and
bring their collective ambitions, fears, and hopes to colleges and universities state and
nationwide. These students are trusting that they will be able to pursue their career interests and
life dreams at the colleges and universities to which they apply.

At this point, there is but one roadblock: financial aid. The student has graduated from
high school and has been admitted to an institution, hopefully of one’s preference. The next

phase of action is for the student and their ‘amily to evaluate and examine favorable aid packages

and methods of payment. Here in lies the ¢rux of the financial aid dilemma, and such forms of
aid as the Wisconsin Tuition Grant become objects of competition and enable some to go to their
preferred institutions, and others to settle for their second or third option. There is no problem

with going to an alternative school, but shauld financial aid be given the role of the sole

determinant of where a student attends college?

It is surprising; then, that college education can be the financial chore it is although
secondary education is deemed as a necessity by our society. Distribution of aid is not always
fair to the students. However, it is also not in the best interest of the state to place such
restrictive measures on its students who have put themselves through school and wish to

contribute to their respective state and socibty at large.



In closing, I would again like to thank the Joint Finance Committee for this opportunity

to speak on behalf of students who receive the Wisconsin Tuition Grant. It is true that education
is an investment, albeit an expensive one, and students such as myself appreciate and need forms
of aid such as the Wisconsin Tuition Grant to ensure our admission and study at independent
institutions statewide. The grant has assisted me in pursuing my career interests and I, as a
student and citizen of Wisconsin look forward to the maintenance and expansion of the

Wisconsin Tuition Grant in the near future. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Marquis L. Starks




Good morning my name is Loucricia Marie James. I am here today on behalf of the

6% increase for the Wisconsin Tuition Grant for the next two years.

| I'am a twenty-one year-old junior at Marquette; majoring in criminology. My
cumulative grade point average is a 2.8 and it’s on the rise. My goal is to carry out a career
working with troubled youth. Currently, I work at Neighborhood House, where Peggy
Kendrigan is executive director. The particular program that I work in focuses on
providing educational tools and stability for underprivileged children and youth in the
surrounding community. [ have also volunteered my time here last school semester. I used
to be a member of the Marquette University Gospel Choir. I am a member of Victory
Missionary Baptist Church under the leadership of Dr. Pastoi' E. L. Thomas. At churchI
am the assistant superintendent for Sunday School.

My family consists of three sisters and a brother. My father is widowed twice.
Rose, my biological mother, drowned when I was two. Linda, my dad’s second wife, had
an aneurysm aﬁd died when I was fourteen. My father provided for us, cooking, cleaning,
and being the best dad you could ask for.

Being that I come from a single parent home, where there is only one significant
source of income I fully understand the pressures that the financial aspect of college carries
with it. Speaking from this point of view, I feel that the increase will definitely help me
with my tuition costs. The Wisconsin Tuition Grant has helped me, by taking the burden
of one thousand dollars from my tuition bill. Iappreciate this grant because, not only does
it lower the amount of money, that I would have to pay back as it concerns loans, but it also
helps to decrease the amount of money that has to come from my father’s pocket. I believe

that the higher the increases are in this particular grant, the more students it will benefit.



OFFICE OF STUDENT FINANCIAL AID

MARQUETTE

UNIVERSITY

To: Joint Finance Committee Members Date: April 15, 1999
Wisconsin State Legislature
Madison, Wisconsin

Subject: Request for Support of Increased Funding for Wisconsin Tuition Grant (WTG)

I am present today at this public hearing to request your support for increased funding to WTG
within the 1999-01 biennial budget (Assembly Bill 133 and Senate Bill 45). As Director of
the Office of Student Financial Aid at Marquette University for the past 20 years, | have seen
firsthand how this grant program for students from Wisconsin has been of tremendous
assistance to needy families.

With me today are two current Marquette University students who are WTG recipients:
Loucricia M. James and Marquis L. Starks, both from Milwaukee. Loucricia and Marquis will
tell you how this grant program has assisted them.

Specific Points to Consider:

1. The Wisconsin Tuition Grant is a student financial aid program designed specifically
for students from Wisconsin. During the current academic year, 1,236 needy
students at Marquette are receiving $2,502,902 in grants ranging from a minimum

_of $250 to a maximum of $2,300. ‘ i r :

. , 2. During the last legislative session, students attending UW received a higher

. percentage increase in their financial aid program than did students attending an
independent college. This action was a departure from the way such increases have
been provided in the past. Historically, increases for student financial aid have been
provided on an equitable basis to all students, regardless of the institution they
attend -public or private.

3. In order to address the inequity which resulted in the 1997-99 budget, an additional
$2,372,200 needs to be provided to the WTG program in each year of the biennium,
in addition to what the Governor has recommended.

Thank you for your attention and for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely, :

oQuecd § dstt—

Daniel L. Goyette

Director

FAX #414-288-1718

VOICE #414-288-5261

EMAIL 9675goyetted@vms.csd.mu.edu

1212 BUILDING, 415 PO. Box 1881 MILWAUKEE, WISCONSIN 53201-1881 TELEPHONE (414) 288-7390 Fax (414) 288-1718 INTERNET: FINANCIALAID@VMS.CSD.MU.EDU



April 13, 1999
?o: The Joint Finance Committee

From: Jean Birkett, Board of Visitors Representative
UW Colleges, from UW-Richland

Re: UW Budget

May | express my gratitude to you for the very strong support you have given to the University in
the past and for the proposed budget for this biennium, specifically in behalf of the UW
Colleges.

I am a life-long resident of Richland Center, | taught at our campus for twenty-three years, and
our son spent his freshman year there. So | believe | speak with confidence about the quality of
the education and the value of the Campus to the community. In order to maintain the excellent
reputation we now enjoy, | ask your further support of several items in this biennial budget.

First, if we are to attract and keep well-qualified teachers, we need to be competitive in salaries.
Alas, the UW Colleges’ faculty are presently the lowest paid in the UW System. It is estimated
that in the next decade, 40% of our UW Colleges faculty will retire. Although we can hire
someone for a year or two, we in the Colleges want to attract teachers who stay and become a
part of the campus and community family, as the three retiring faculty this spring at Richland
exemplify, who have together provided a total of 88 years of service to our institution and the
community.

The UW Colleges exist to instruct the young people (and the not-so-young) of the area, as well

as other areas and indeed around the world. In the past our campus had but one student
services person to handle most of the recruiting, admissions, career counseling, and transfer, all
vital to student success. The UW Colleges Student Services Initiative for Admissions, an
appropriation of one-half million dollars, and the UW System Advising Initiative will be a huge
help by providing additional staff to assist all the campuses with this work. Such advising is an
investment in efficiency which can save our students time and money toward their college
degrees and enable non-traditional and job-bound students continue their education.

Our campuses were created for students, but all have an impact upon the communities they
serve, both culturally and economically. The concerts, plays, lectures, forums, and many
outreach programs enrich the communities we live in. A recent study found that in our Richland
area, the Campus has an economic impact of 4.5 million dollars annually, a significant
contribution to our low population, low income county.

I know that there are many needs in our state, all expressed to you sincerely today. But | want
you to know that every time | meet former students now as teachers, doctors, dentists, lawyers,
dietitians, or business owners, | feel great pride that they got their start at the Richland Campus,
a fact they haven't forgotten either. The UW Colleges really do make a difference, illustrate the
Wisconsin Idea at work, and are a great investment in our future.

Thank you very much!



Crry HALL
109 NORTH MAIN STREET
HARTFORD, WI 53027-1591
414-673-8204
414-673-8218 - FAX

April 15, 1999

Good momning. My name is Scott Henke and I am speaking in support of the Governor’s
recommendations for the UW System.

I am currently the Mayor of the City of Hartford. I am also an alumnus of the UW-Washington
County in West Bend where I own a business. Some of the success of my career can be traced back
to the education and advice I received at the UW. Because of that association, I would like to focus
on two particular items in the University of Wisconsin budget that are very important to UW-
Washington County.

I can attest to the terrific job UW-Washington County is doing in responding to the educational
needs of our local communities. The student population at UW-Washington County has
experienced a 16% increase over last year as more adults return to higher education to prepare
themselves for new career opportunities in a rapidly changing marketplace. The new collaborative
bachelor’s degree with UWM is provmg to be very popular with full-time workers who cannot
commute to a four-year campus. This is- d H ever, it also means there is a crying need
for additional academic and career

The proposed budget would pro de $2. :5 illion in funding for the UW Co]leges Student Services
Initiative for Admissions and the UW Sy: ‘stem s Adv1smg Initiative. Thls fundmg would allow UW-
Woashington County to expand its servi ) al studer

These students struggle with balancmg farmly xwork and studydemaﬁds They also bring different
experiences, needs and expectations for services to higher education. To put it simply, this diverse
group of students needs specialized support.

At present, UW-Washington County has two advisors trying to meet the needs of nearly 800
students. If this funding is approved, a new professional staff member could be hired to focus on
these non-traditional students and assist them in meeting their educational goals. Skilled and
accessible advisors are vital in assisting students develop a course of study. This especially is critical
at a campus like Washington County where the focus is on transfer. A student with a well-laid
roadmap will remain with the UW system and graduate.

I 'urge you to support these proposals that will enable UW-Washington County to be more
responsive and accountable to citizens, especially those working adults who wish to return to school.

Thank you for this opportunity to talk with you today on the importance of these budget items for
the University of Wisconsin and UW-Washington County.



April 15, 1999
To the Joint Finance Comittee:

Representative Gard, Senator Burke -- thank you for the opportunity to speak regarding the
proposed 1999-2001 State Budget.

My name is Bob Israel and I am here on behalf of United F aculty and Academic Staff, Local 223
of the American Federation of Teachers at UW-Madison and UW- Extension.

The proposed Fiscal Year 1999-2000 Budget is significant not only for what it allocates for the
next two years but also for what it means for the future, a future in which Wisconsin's
longstanding commitment to higher education will be eclipsed by the costs of keeping people in
prison -- here and elsewhere, for profit and not -- largely without rehabilitative programs.

As for the University of Wisconsin System, in the last ten vears the State's share of the total
budgets has dropped from 37.21% to 33.75%; in1980 the UWS accounted for 14.4% of the State
of Wisconsin's budget and now it is less than 9%.

As for the near future, the proposed 5.2% annual increase for faculty and academic staff salaries is
well below what is needed needed to compete with peer institutions to attract qualified candidates
-- a problem that will be exacerbated as many older professors come to retire.

But the worst part is that even this inadequate increase is to be funded on the backs of students
~and their families -- by tuition increases that will once again outpace inflation. As a result. hi gher
education threatens to slip beyond the reach of the children of working families. Last year the
average UW student graduated $14,201 in debt, an increase of 6-1/2% in one year. We can
expect this to get worse.

For the University of Wisconsin to be restored to its pre-eminence, for a world class university
education to once more be available to all qualified high school graduates in Wisconsin, we can no
longer afford to tie salary increases to tuition increases without at least making scholarships and
grants available dollar for dollar.

Looking at it another way, if UW tuition were free for Wisconsin residents, the cost to the
taxpayer for one person's four year college degree would be barely more than half of one inmate's
four year sentence. That's two baccalaurates for the price of one prison-hardened ex-con.

The sad truth is that our priorities have been so badly skewed for so long that even the proposed
increases for UWS barely begin to address the consequences of many years of neglect. Look to
the proposed budget for higher education as an asset to build on, not a cost to cut.
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Request Joint Committee for Finance to fund UW System Plan 2008 and Financial Aid Programs
e Add $1,465,200 for Pre-College Programs
e Add $1.5M for Presidential Scholarships
e Add $10.4M for Financial Aid: Lawton and AOP
Total: $13.365.200

ESTIMATED
INITIATIVES AS PART OF UW-MADISON’S PLAN 2008 ANNUAL COST

Pre-college program:
Through PEOPLE (Pre-College Enrollment Opportunity Program for | $198,645 summer

Learning Excellence), UW-Madison addresses the two major factors program in 1999
determining the successful entry of students into institutions of higher (assumes 300
education: students at steady
1) Encouragement to aspire to higher education; state by summer

2) Assistance in developing critical academic skills. 2001 at $1,219,719)

We will strengthen and expand existing pre-college programs to
accommodate 100 inner city Milwaukee High School students starting in
the 10™ grade, for a full program summer enrichment, and year-round study
skills development in years 1 & 2; and research experience and skills
development in Year 3.

The Summer Bridge is designed to maximize the student’s transition from | $469,000 increase
high school to college-level course-work and campus environment, a period | by 2001, for tuition
of adjustment often difficult yet critical to determining student retention and housing/meals
and success. service only

UW-Madison will expand its successful Summer Collegiate Experience to
accommodate 100 students, and develop the PEOPLE Summer Bridge to
accommodate the PEOPLE graduates who qualify for admission to UW-
Madison.

Increased financial aid through need-based and merit scholarships is essential to
UW-Madison’s success in both recruiting and retaining students at the
undergraduate, as well as graduate and professional levels.
Undergraduate financial aid through Lawton Grants will include the $3.4M
expansion of existing scholarship programs, as well as support for PEOPLE
program students starting their undergraduate study by academic year 2003.

Graduate/professional fellowships through the Advanced Opportunity $3.7M
Program will be expanded to address the estimated unmet needs identified
by the Graduate School, and the Law School, the Medical School and the
School of Veterinary Medicine.

Office of the Provost and Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs
Office of the Associate Vice Chancellors

117 Bascom Hall - University of Wisconsin-Madison 500 Lincoln Drive  Madison, Wisconsin 53706-1380
608/262-5246  FAX: 608/265-3353




Testimony of Tom Murray, Director, UW-Madison Wendt Engineering Library
For the Joint Finance Committee, April 15, 1999
In Support of UW Library Funding

A UW-Madison Library Service
For Wisconsin Companies:
Wisconsin TechSearch

To compete today, industry and business need accurate information, rapidly delivered, on
topics ranging from high technology research to business statistics about the competition.
Many companies call on Wisconsin TechSearch at the UW-Madison Engineering Library
to obtain the published information they need.

For decades, libraries of the UW-Madison have provided a wealth of information
resources for Wisconsin companies: :
e Thousands of scientific and business journals;
e Documentation on all U.S. Patents;
~ e Millions of government documents and technical reports from both the United
States and other countries; and
* Substantial electronic resources, including licensed databases.

To maintain the value of our information resources for industry and business — as well as
for students and faculty — the Governor’s budget proposal for University of Wisconsin
library funding is essential.

Wisconsin TechSearch, one of several full cost-recovery information outreach services of
the campus, fills more than 25,000 information requests per year; most are from
Wisconsin companies. In this way all areas of the state benefit from UW collections.
Although all the major areas of industry use the collections—paper, food, biotechnology,
agriculture—TechSearch also serves the individual entrepreneur and small businesses.
(See comments, below.)

Passage of the proposed UW library funding will help our libraries provide the best
possible flow of information for Wisconsin’s economic progress.

Comments:

“This is the information age and not everything is on the Internet. Access to UW library
materials is a large factor in meeting our information needs to develop and improve our
products and our services—and be more competitive. This increases the economic health
of our company, which increases the economic health of the state and that of the
university.” --Judith Sayrs, Information Research Consultant, A.O. Smith, Milwaukee

“Everything is fast today. I rely on UW libraries for timely information. We compete in
a world market and need to know what is happening globally. When I hear of a new
technology overseas, I depend on the UW library to find the documents that can help me
understand it.” --Tom Winowiski, LignoTech USA, Rothschild



